
January 3rd, 2023 Town Administrator Update: 

• It was a very quiet holiday season in the offices, as both Laurie and I took off for the week 

between Christmas and New Year’s. However, I did invite three people to join Phil and myself as 

part of the five-member selection committee to proceed with the search for a new Chief of Police. 

Those three are Howard Boyden, Mary Irwin and Jan Warner. Work will begin on the search this 

week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


